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SUBJECT/TITLE
Law enforcement training requirements

SPONSOR
Senator Ed Worley

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Law enforcement agencies

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 167/GA amends sections of the statutes related to law enforcement training.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 167/GA on local governments is indeterminable.  This bill is a housekeeping measure aimed at clarifying law enforcement training issues in the Omnibus Crime Bill (HB 455) passed in the 1998 session of the General Assembly and clarifying  language contained in KRS Chapter 61 affecting the retirement of deputy sheriffs.

Portions of the bill may have a minimal local effect.  The bill requires as much as 80 hours of training for officers returning to active status from inactive status.  The current requirement is 40 hours of training.  According to an official with the state Department of Criminal Justice Training, up to 80 hours would be allowed under this bill, but the amount of training would depend on the length of an officer's separation from law enforcement.  Most local law enforcement agencies pay an officer while attending the Department of Criminal Justice Training's academy, with the state, for the most part, paying for the cost of training.  Aside from paying the trainee's salary, a local police department conceivably would have to pay other officers to fill the vacancy during the absence.  But it could be argued the training itself has a value in terms of enhancing an officer's understanding of procedures, techniques, the law and the like.  Another section of the bill allows an officer appealing a denial of a precertification to name the employing agency (for certification purposes only), as well as the Kentucky Law Enforcement Council, in any appeal to a circuit court.  These types of appeals seldom occur, according to the official.  The bill also allows retired peace officers to return to their same agency within 12 months after retirement and not lose their certification, the loss of which would require the officer to undergo additional training.
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